

George Chapjian, Director, Community Services
Sarah York Rubin, Executive Director, Office of Arts & Culture
Ryder Bailey, CPA, Chief Financial Officer, Community Services
Dinah Lockhart, Deputy Director, Housing & Community Development
Jeff Lindgren, Assistant Director, Parks Division
Ashley Watkins, Division Chief, Sustainability Division



July 21, 2021

Erin Wilson, Administrative Director Unitarian Society of Santa Barbara DBA Freedom Warming Centers 1535 Santa Barbara St Santa Barbara, CA93101 (805) 965-4583

Re:

County of Santa Barbara Subrecipient Agreement for

Emergency Solutions Grant, Coronavirus Response (ESG-CV2)

Dear Erin:

This letter is to document termination for convenience of the above referenced ESG-CV2 Subrecipient Agreement pursuant to Section VI.F.2 thereof, and to notify Unitarian Society of Santa Barbara to incur no additional costs thereunder. Expense Summary Payment Requests (ESPRs) submitted to the County as of today's date will continue to be processed for reimbursement unaffected by this notice.

Over the last few years, the Warming Centers have grown in size and services and recognize the need for an organization with greater fiscal and administrative capacity to support the growth of this vital service. Good Samaritan Shelter, who has been expanding their programs countywide, has offered to take over leadership and act as the new fiscal agent for the Warming Centers. The remaining ESG-CV2 funds will therefore be reallocated to Good Samaritan. The County thanks you for your continued partnership and service to the community.

Please counter-sign below to indicate your Consent to termination of the ESG-CV2 agreement.
UNITARIAN SOCIETY OF SANTA Community Services Department, Division of BARBARA
Housing and Community Development

By:

Erin Wilson

Administrative Director

Dinah Lockhart

Deputy Director